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Lostwithiel Town Council 

Land & Parks Committee Meeting 
 

Tuesday 21 February 2012 
 

 

A Meeting of the Town Council’s Land & Parks Committee was held in the Town Clerk’s Office 

Edgcumbe House on Tuesday 21 February 2012. 

 

Councillors present 

Committee Chairman Councillor Mrs P Jarrett presiding 

Councillors A W Nicholls, Mrs G Parsons, D Parsons & J Pegg. 

 

In attendance 

Town Clerk Sandra Harris 

 

No members of the public were in attendance 

 

 

LP545/11 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 

None. 

 

LP546/11 APOLOGIES 

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillor Jewels, Councillor May and Councillor Peareth. 

 

LP547/11 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

Councillor Pegg declared a personal interest in agenda item 6 Allotments/Orchard 

 

LP548/11 TREE INSPECTION 

Councillors Mrs Jarrett presented a report to the Committee following the visit by Cornwall Council’s 

Forestry Officer.  It was proposed by Councillor Pegg and seconded by Councillor Mrs Jarrett that in light 

of the report received that the Committee recommends to Council that all vehicle access onto the Parade 

is prohibited and that the town clerk is instructed to contact Cornwall Council to obtain prices for tree 

inspections in the various locations on the timescales suggested.  This proposal received the support of 

the Committee. 

 

LP549/11 COULSON PARK 

It was decided by the Committee that this agenda item should be referred to Corporate Properties. 

 

LP550/11 ALLOTMENTS/ORCHARD 

The Council was updated regarding empty allotments and the town clerk was instructed to check the 

Council’s position regarding the provision of an orchard on three empty allotments and to report back to 

the next Land & Parks Committee Meeting. 

 

LP551/11 LOSTWITHIEL IN BLOOM 

It was proposed by Councillor Pegg and seconded by Councillor Mrs Parsons that Councillor Mrs Jarrett 

liaises with Lostwithiel in Bloom to draw up an inventory.  This proposal received the support of the 

Committee. 

 

LP552/11 TOWN FLORAL DISPLAYS 

It was decided that the Committee would recommend to full Council that an article is put in the Town 

Council’s next quarterly newsletter to encourage residents to do floral displays. 
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LP553/11 MOLES 

It was proposed by Councillor Mrs Jarrett and seconded by Councillor Mrs Parsons that the Committee 

recommends to full Council that a contractor is arranged to remove moles from the football pitch, the 

picnic area by the bridge and the cemetery.  This proposal received the support of the Committee. 

 

LP554/11 DOG BINS 

It was proposed by Councillor Pegg and seconded by Councillor Mrs Jarrett that the Committee 

recommends to full Council the purchase of five new dog bins.  Two bins should be larger capacity than 

those currently in use and the new bins should all be green.  This proposal received the support of the 

Committee. 

 

LP555/11 SECOND ISLAND BIN 

It was proposed by Councillor Pegg and seconded by Councillor Mrs Parsons that the rubbish bin is 

removed from Second Island and reinstatement considered in six months time.  This proposal received the 

support of the Committee.  

 

LP556/11 SECOND ISLAND SEATS 

Councillor Abbiss agreed to check the seats and to make recommendations to the March Land & Parks 

Committee Meeting. 

 

LP557/11 LAND REGISTRY 

Councillor Pegg updated the Committee.  It was proposed by Councillor Pegg and seconded by 

Councillor Mrs Jarrett that the Committee recommends to full Council that all land parcels are submitted 

for registration as soon as possible.  This proposal received the support of the Committee. 

 

LP558/11 GATES 

It was proposed by Councillor Pegg and seconded by Councillor Mrs Jarrett that the Committee 

recommends to full Council expenditure of £180 to improve the gate access to the Cemetery allotments.  

It was further proposed by Councillor Pegg and seconded by Councillor Mrs Jarrett that the Committee 

recommends to full Council expenditure of £130 to improve gate access to Bodmin Hill allotments.  This 

proposal received the support of the Committee. 

 

LP559/11 CEMETERY 

The Committee was advised that all trees have now been re-positioned. 

 

LP560/11 ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA 

Town Seats – cleaning prior to the summer 

Tree on Liddicoat Road 

Skateboard ramp 

 

 

The meeting closed at 9.50pm 
 

      Chairman 
 
 

      Date 


